Hersham Residents Association

HRA active positive and non-political since 1971



Dear Mr Robert Moran,

HERSHAM VILLAGE HALL -  Concern Regarding Hersham Village Hall Closure

At our committee meeting last week, great concern was expressed about the sudden closure of Hersham Village Hall.  This is an important local facility which the HRA would like to see re-opened as soon as possible.  
Whilst we understand the need to ensure that public buildings are safe, the list of defects and the nature of the building do not appear to justify the apparently hasty decision to announce the permanent closure the hall and to start discussions about redevelopment.

We understand that against the background of the Grenfell Tower disaster, the council needed to be vigilant and cautious regarding possible hazards linked to the maintenance and safety work which had been identified.  However the fact that the closure was linked to reports produced several months previously indicates that not all the items were urgent and some of them could be prioritised as part of programmed maintenance.

Clearly alternative options based on prioritisation and re-costing the work required would have an important bearing on the viability of reopening the hall but might take some time to formulate.  The speed of the announcement that the closure was permanent was therefore a considerable surprise and gives the impression that options other than permanent closure have not been fully explored.  

This impression together with the general lack of pre and post closure consultation with the residents of Hersham is fuelling probably erroneous speculation that the permanent nature of the closure was in some way linked to pre-determined plans to redevelop the site.  In this context, it has been suggested that reports on the building and associated judgments about permanent closure were not even handed.

To show that such speculation is unfounded and to re-engage with Hersham and its residents, we urge the council to carry out a full and open review of the decision to close the hall permanently.  This review should include an independent appraisal of alternative cost estimates for the work needed, and options for prioritising any urgent work and spreading the costs of further work over a period of time as part of programmed routine maintenance once the hall has been reopened.

Yours sincerely

For and on behalf of Hersham Residents Association

Andrew Sturgis, President

web: Hersham Residents Association 
email: info@hershamresidents.info      

CC to: - Hersham EBC Councillors
(by email) to:


Robert Moran <rmoran@elmbridge.gov.uk>





�HYPERLINK "mailto:info@hershamresidents.info"�info@hershamresidents.info� 


Sent: 31 July 2017�Sent as an email 














Discussed and agreed at an HRA committee on 17/07/17

